
 
     This is not a Notice of Public Hearing published in accordance with Section 892 of the Local Government Act.   

 

NOTICE OF RESUMPTION OF 
PUBLIC HEARING 

2011-APR-20 at 7:00 pm 
The  Public  Hearing held on Thursday, 2011-APR-14 was recessed by the Mayor at the Hearing and will resume on 
Wednesday, 2011-APR-20 at 1900 hours (7:00 pm) in the Shaw Auditorium, Vancouver Island Conference Centre, 
80 Commercial Street, Nanaimo, BC to consider proposed amendments to the City of Nanaimo “ZONING BYLAW 
1993 NO. 4000.” This Notice is provided for information purposes as this Public Hearing will resume under Section 890 
of the Local Government Act. 

1. BYLAW NO. 4000.506 

Purpose: To permit the use of land for a supportive housing development. 
Location(s): 1406 Bowen Road 
File No.: RA270 

 

This bylaw, if adopted, will rezone 
the subject property from Single 
Family Residential Zone (RS-1) to 
Corridor Zone (C-31) in order to 
facilitate construction of a supportive 
housing development. 

The subject property is legally 
described as LOT A, SUBURBAN 
LOTS 8, 9, 10, NEWCASTLE 
TOWNSITE, SECTION 1, 
NANAIMO DISTRICT, PLAN 
EPP7820, EXCEPT PART IN PLAN 
EPP8336 (1406 Bowen Road) and 
is shown on Map A. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Map A 

Materials available for 
inspection at the initial Public 
Hearing may be reviewed 
between 8:00 am and 4:30 pm, 
Monday through Friday, 
excluding statutory holidays, 
until 2011-APR-20 in the 
offices of the Community 
Safety and Development 
Division, 238 Franklyn Street, 
Nanaimo, BC. 

All persons who believe their 
interest in property is affected 
by the proposed bylaw shall be 
afforded the opportunity to be 
heard in person, by a 
representative or by written 
submission, on the matters 
contained within Bylaw 
No.4000.506 at the Public 
Hearing. 

Please note the following: 
Written submissions may be sent to the City of Nanaimo, Community 
Safety & Development Division, 455 Wallace Street, Nanaimo, BC       
V9R 5J6. 

Electronic submissions (email) should be sent to 
public.hearing@nanaimo.ca, or submitted online at www.nanaimo.ca.  
These submissions must be received no later than 4:00 pm,              
2011-APR-20, to ensure their availability to Council at the public hearing. 

Following the close of a public hearing, no further submissions or 
comments from the public or interested persons can be accepted by 
members of City Council, as established by provincial case law. This is 
necessary to ensure a fair public hearing process and provide a 
reasonable opportunity for people to respond. 
 
 Proposed plans for the above-noted application are available for 

viewing in the offices of the Community Safety and Development 
Division located at 238 Franklyn Street, Nanaimo, BC. 

 For more information you can also contact Staff in the Community 
Safety & Development Division by calling (250) 755-4429, or by 
sending a fax to (250) 755-4439.  City of Nanaimo website:  
www.nanaimo.ca 

  

Subject Property: 
1406 Bowen Road 
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